
NOTICE UNDER ARTICLE 13 OF THE TOWN AND COUNTRY 
PLANNING (DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT PROCEDURE) 
(ENGLAND) ORDER 2010 (AS AMENDED)

KCC/MA/0319/2014 – Proposed development at Five Acre 
Wood School, Boughton Lane, Maidstone, Kent, ME15 9QF

Kent County Council Property and Infrastructure Support is 
applying to Kent County Council for planning permission for 
refurbishment of existing school and construction of a new 
two storey extension to existing school, extension to the 
dining hall, relocation of the existing car parking facilities 
and additional car parking with improved vehicular access 
and drop-off circulation within the site and provision 
of a new fenced multi-use games area and associated 
landscaping. The proposed development may affect a 
public right of way.

You may view this application at Maidstone Borough 
Council, Maidstone House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent, 
ME15 6JQ.

PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION 
AREAS) ACT 1990

KCC/TM/0341/2014 – Proposed development at Ightham 
Primary School, Oldbury Lane, Ightham, Sevenoaks, Kent, 
TN15 9DD
Ightham Primary School is applying to the Kent County 
Council for planning permission for the demolition of 
existing mobile classroom and the erection of a two storey 
pitched roof extension comprising of two no classrooms, 
WC facilities and storage. The proposed development is 
within the Oldbury Conservation Area and is likely to affect 
its character and/or appearance.
You may view this application at Tonbridge and Malling 
Borough Council, Gibson Building, Gibson Drive, Kings Hill, 
West Malling, Kent, ME19 4LZ.
Alternatively, details of all applications can be viewed 
on Kent County Council’s website at www.kent.gov.uk/
viewapplications or at our offices in Maidstone at the 
address below during all reasonable office hours.
We accept comments online via our website, by email to 
planningrepresentations@kent.gov.uk or in writing to 
Planning Applications Group, Kent County Council, First 
Floor, Invicta House, County Hall, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1XX 
within 21 days from the date of this notice. Please quote the 
application reference number and note that comments may 
be drawn to the attention of Council Members, the applicant 
and other interested persons and may include publishing on 
the Borough Council website.

Sharon Thompson 
Head of Planning Applications Group 
Kent County Council 
Dated: 31 October 2014


